
1 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
D I S T R I C T  S E R V I C E  C A B I N E T  M E E T I N G  

 
Date:   Wednesday, February 20th 
Time:   10:00 AM 
Place:   Community Board 4 Office 

330 West 42nd Street (8/9 Aves.) 
26th Floor 

A G E N D A  
 

District Issues 
 

NYPD (10th, 13th, Midtown South Precinct, Midtown North Precinct, Traffic) 
• All Precincts  

• Top three collision prone locations\type\causes in CB4 for the last 30 days 
13th Precinct: W.21st-22nd Street & 6th Avenue, W.24th-25th Street & 6th Avenue. W.23rd Street 
& 6th Avenue 
Midtown North: Prone locations are W.57th & 11th Avenue & W.57th & 8thAvenue due to 
merging traffic. W.46th Street & 8th Avenue has resulted since left turns on 7th Avenue, 
heading eastbound of 46th Street are no longer allowed. W.59th Street &10th Avenue is caused 
by turning onto the avenue from 59th Street.  

• Top three quality of life complaints 
13th Precinct: Noise, Homelessness, Bikes  
Midtown North: Bicyclists are not following the rules of the road and riding on the wrong 
lane, Homelessness, and noise and light complaints caused by the ambulances.  

• Top Three Major Crimes 
13th Precinct: Robbery, Assaults, Burglary 
Midtown North: Grand Larceny (unattended properties), Assaults, and Burglaries  

• Update and data on Vision Zero initiatives in the District  
13th Precinct: The precinct is continuing to address Vision Zero.  
Midtown North: Operation on 9th Avenue was conducted regarding bike lanes and traveling 
on the wrong lanes.  

 
10th Precinct 

• New: Shoots fired in Elliot Chelsea NYCHA Houses 
One person was arrested and another suspect is being tracked down. A mobile station was 
placed behind the school and is being worked 24/7. The precinct is working with everyone 
regarding this situation.   

FDNY/EMS 
• Fire\Service Stat Report for CB4 for the last 30 days- SEE ATTACHMENTS 

 
 

CITY OF NEW YORK 
 

MANHATTAN COMMUNITY BOARD FOUR 
 

330 West 42nd Street, 26th floor   New York, NY   10036 
tel: 212-736-4536   fax: 212-947-9512 

www.nyc.gov/mcb4  
 
BURT LAZARIN 
Chair 
 
JESSE R. BODINE 
District Manager 
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DOT 

• NEW: Removal of portion of Citi Bike Rack at West 22nd Street and 10th Ave- Citi Bike Rack was 
temporarily removed to accommodate with the work that Parks is doing. The work should be done 
within a month or two, and the station will be placed again.  

• Stagnant water continues at the sloped corners. This is a busy crossing with school children, people 
pushing strollers.  The excel worksheet that CB4 sent, regarding the ponding issues was forwarded 
to Road Way Division. Ponding issues are difficult to address. Not all locations will be addressed; it 
all depends on the slope of the roadway and the sidewalk. 

• Update: DOT - Water pooling:  CB4 & DOT will have further discussion regarding the issue.  
• Update: Sidewalks Inspections: 

o #: C1-1-1667372201, Sidewalk Condition West 37 Street and 9th Avenue.- It’s the property 
owner’s responsibility to address the issue. The location is considered a commercial 
property based on the number of units it has.  

o #: C1-1-1667372201, Sidewalk Condition West 54th Street midway between Tenth and 
Eleventh Avenue-  Violations were issued to the property owners. The City only repairs 
residential properties that are classified as 3 or under.  This location is classified as four plus 
which is considered a commercial property.  

o West/S/N corners of West 22nd Street and 10th Avenues- Violations were issued to the 
property owners.  

DDC  
 

• DDC 
• Project Updates: 

• MED 609 – 9th Ave West 50s Street- Work is currently being done on the east side of 
W.59th-W.53rd Street. Workers are installing a 20 inch water main, 36inch water main, and 
Con Edison 20 inch gas main and Con Edison Electrical Ducts. The 12 inch water main on 
the east side of W.52nd-60th Street is complete. They do have to finish tying the ends, but 
they have to wait until it’s warmer or until school is over to do that. The work of a 36 inch 
water trunk main on the east side of W.51st Street is done and they’ve moved onto W.54th 

Street and will continue to work until they’ve reached W.56th Street. Workers are also 
fixing a sewer on W.51st Street that had leakage. 

• MED598B – West 30th Street- Work is being done on W.28th-W.31st Street on 10th 
Avenue, and on 9th avenue that include the cross streets of  W.31st, W.30th & W.29th Street. 
Work is currently being done at W.29th Street & 9th Avenue, and they will be on the 
southbound of the street for a couple of months. On W.31st Street & 9th Avenue, a 36 inch 
trunk water main and work with Con Edison will be done before placing the water main. 
There have been delays due to AM Track on W.31st Street & 9th Avenue area. The work is 
expected to be completed by October 2020. Work on 10th Avenue has been cleared. 
Storage remains on W.28th Street between 9th &10th Avenue. Workers will go back to 10th 
Avenue to add lines for streetlights. 

• MEDA002 – 8th-9th Ave West. 34th St.-West 36th Street- On the North West corner of 
W.34th &8th Avenue bus poles and pedestrian ramps will be installed. A water main 
installation and utilities will be done first. A water main shut down will affect north side of 
W.34th Street & 8th and 9th Avenue. The shutdown will be done Thursday night into Friday 
for approximately 4hours.  

• MED 625 - Gansevoort 9th Ave and West 14th -15th Street:  On South of W.14th street the 
cobblestone installation is 95% done. The remaining work will be done when the contractor 
returns in March, since the weather doesn’t allow for installation. Work is currently being 
done o the south east corner of W.15th Street. There is currently an issue regarding the gas 
main, water mains, and pipes being too close to each other. They’re trying to address the 
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issue and the project is pushed until the Fall 2019. There will be a 20in water main 
replacement on W.16th Street & 9th Avenue.  

 
DHS & Homeless Outreach (DHS, Breaking Ground, Urban Pathways) 

• DHS: In January DHS has helped count number of homeless sleeping on the streets and inside 
subway stations. Based on the numbers they’ve gather they’ll lobby and advocate for funding to 
provide resources. People can call 311, to get connected with BRC Subway Outreach regarding 
homeless bedding in subways. The former voucher system has been replaced by “cityFHEPS” that 
will help individuals with rental assistance. 

• Breaking Ground and Goddard Riverside: Homeless Outreach Report: SEE ATTACHMENT 
 

 
DPR 

• Park Manager Report 
Chelsea Park doesn’t have light since November. This may be a factor as to why not homeless 
people aren’t there. There is a broken cable from the ground. In order to fix this problem they will 
re-pull and dig into the brake to repair the issue. Majority of the digging will be within park 
property and there will be some digging on the street. Chelsea Green park project on 20th Street, 
playground is coming along.  
• CD4 Park Project Status- Parks is asking for support and enforcement from NYPD at Matthew 

Palmers Playground between 9th Avenue & 10th avenue midblock W.45th & W.46th Street. There 
is a famous mural restoration. There is a sidewalk shed, the mesh surrounding the sidewalk shed 
has been reached by people and they’re hanging around there. Parks has contacted the sidewalk 
shed company to repair the issue, but more surveillance will be needed. The McCaffrey 
Playground on W.43rd between 8th & 9th Avenue will need more surveillance too. 

 
Con Edison  

• Current work locations within CD4 
On W.23rd-25th Street &10th Avenue, a gas main project is only being done on the weekends. An 
emergency work is being done on W.50th between 8th&9th Avenue and it will take about 2 weeks to 
complete. At 11th Avenue between W.40th-50th Street there was a transmission failure. The work will be 
done during the day for approximately 5 weeks.  

 
Additional Agency reports, including updates on any policy or personnel changes. 
Next DSC meeting:  Wednesday, March 20 at 10:00AM. 

______________________________________________ 
The meeting will begin promptly at 10:00 AM and will last approximately and hour and quarter.  As always, it is important for 
everyone to attend so that productive multi-agency dialogues may occur.  Please contact the Board Office regarding questions 
about the meeting.  Thank you in advance for your cooperation. 
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